
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

City Council 
Tuesday, June 22, 2021   6:00 PM   Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met on Tuesday, June 22, 2021, in 

the Council Chambers at City Hall at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Jamie Heard, Charles Looser and 

Angelia Thomas. Mayor Kyle McCoy presided over the meeting.   

 

The Invocation was given by Reverend Rodney Jones. Mayor McCoy led the pledge 

of allegiance. 

 

Mayor McCoy welcomed everyone. 

 

A motion was made to approve the agenda. Councilman Malone made the motion 

and Councilman Heard seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. 

 

The Minutes from June 7, 2021 Council meeting were approved through a motion 

by council member Thomas and seconded by council member Heard.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

Mayor Kyle McCoy asked for a motion for approval of Invoices as submitted by the 

Clerk/Treasurer.  Council member Malone made the motion and council member 

Looser seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. City attorney Stanley 

Gray brought to the attention of council the specifics of an invoice for Chambleys 

Display Fireworks. He stated that this being a sole source service provider, meaning 

that there are no other vendors in the local area that provide this service, and the 

event being cancelled some of the money would be returned to the city. 

Councilmember Thomas had questions about the invoice for consultant Tim Kant. 

Mayor McCoy stated that Kant was helping with the budget, downtown work and 

the airport. 

 

Due to the previous discussion, Mayor McCoy made a motion to amend the agenda 

to include Resolution 06-21-05 to designate Chambleys Display Firework as a sole 

source provider for fireworks for the city.  Mr. Malone made the motion and Mr. 

Looser seconded. Mrs. Thomas then made a motion to approve the Resolution and 
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Mr. Malone seconded the motion.  The Resolution will be in written form for the 

next meeting prepared by the City Clerk.  

 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 06-21-04 for authorization of the RAISE 

Discretionary Program Grant Application for the airport by Council member 

Malone and seconded by Councilmember Looser. Motion unanimously carried. 

Councilmember Thomas stated that she was excited about the airport road but she 

was concerned about the city having to come up with the 1.3 million dollars.  She 

expressed worries that this was a huge amount for the city to be responsible for and 

wanted to address this so that the citizens could have clarification.  Mayor McCoy 

stated that we would not have to pay this all at one time.  

 

Reports of Standing Committees:  

Councilman Tony Malone- Councilman Malone had no committee report. 

 

Councilman Tony Malone- Councilman Malone had no committee report.  

 

Councilman Jamie Heard- Councilman Heard had no committee report. He 

thanked Mr. Lamanski Ware who had addressed the council at the previous 

meeting for bringing up some issues and stated that Mr. Ware made it clear where 

he lived.  He also stated that the recreation committee would address some of those 

issues. 

 

Councilman Charles Looser- Councilman Looser had no committee report. Mr. 

Looser addressed the safety of fireworks in the past and the progress of today. 

 

Councilwoman Angelia Thomas- Councilwoman Thomas had no committee 

report. She thanked the electric and street crew for work they had done. She also 

discussed some roads near on 12th Street where children play in the road area and 

possible speed bumpers.  She reminded the residents about keeping their property 

clean. 

 

Councilman Tifton Dobbs – Councilman Dobbs was absent.  

 

Mayor McCoy thanked Sam Bradford for being present and recognized Valarie 

Gray and Chris Busby from the Chambers County Development Authority. 

 

A motion was made to go into Executive Session by Councilman Malone and 

seconded by Councilwoman Thomas. A rollcall vote was taken with the following 

results: Malone – Yes, Heard – Yes, Thomas – Yes, Looser – Yes, McCoy – Yes. 

 

A motion was made to come out of Executive Session by Councilman Malone and 

seconded by Councilman Heard. 



 
 

 

 Mayor McCoy stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:56 p.m. 

         

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Kyle McCoy, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


